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[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

Enclosed please find an ordinance relating to exceptions to formal sealed bids and proposals when awarding a contract, lease, or purchase of tangible personal property, technical services, and services. The proposed ordinance amends Ordinance 12138, Section 8, and K.C.C. 2.93.050 to be in alignment with recent procurement changes in State law.

The allowed exceptions to competitive bids or proposals are commonly referred to by County agencies as the “informal process” or “three quote process.” The informal process allows County agencies to directly contact three or more registered suppliers to seek quotes for needed goods or services via phone, email, or in writing.

In 2016, King County orchestrated an amendment to State law (House Bill 2427) known as the Modernization in Local Government bill. The multi-faceted bill allows local governments to receive bids and sign contracts electronically while also increasing the threshold for when an informal process can be used by a local government in lieu of a formal competitive process. An informal process now applies to any contract valued from $10,000 to $50,000 (the former threshold was from $5,000 to $25,000). The proposed ordinance codifies the new threshold and further clarifies King County Code as it pertains to procurement requirements for the informal process.

The change to the informal process should have a positive benefit for small businesses.  Current County code recommends that at least one of the suppliers contacted as part of an informal process be a County-certified Small Contractor or Supplier (SCS). By increasing the dollar threshold, the County anticipates easier access to County business by SCS firms as well as streamlining the process for County agencies.



[bookmark: _GoBack]The ordinance addresses several goals in the King County Strategic Plan including financial stewardship, service excellence, and equity and social justice. 

If you have questions regarding the ordinance, please call Ken Guy, Director of the Finance and Business Operations Division, at 206-263-9254.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
	     ATTN: 	Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff 
Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget
Caroline Whalen, Chief Administrative Officer Department of Executive Services
   (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD), DES
Danielle Hinz, Chief Procurement Officer, Procurement and Contracting Services
   Section, FBOD, DES




